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SENATE STANDING COMMITTEE ON LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL AFFAIRS 

AUSTRALIAN HUMAN RIGHTS COMMISSION 

Question No. 2 

Senator Fifield asked the following question at the hearing on 23 May 2012: 
 
Senator FIFIELD: ... Ms Branson, at the last estimates I asked some questions on behalf of Senator Humphries 

in relation to the efficiency dividend. I think you indicated that you had written to Minister Wong.  

Ms Branson: I did and I tabled the letter.  

Senator FIFIELD: That is right. I do not think at that time you had had a reply? I cannot recall.  

Ms Branson: No, I had not at that stage received a reply. I did receive one either in late January or early February 

this year indicating that no move would be made by the department of finance on the issue, drawing my attention 

to the possibility of interdepartmental reallocation of the dividend. That is where the matter has been left.  

Senator FIFIELD: Are you able to table a copy of that reply?  

Ms Branson: I could do so. I do not have it with me, but I could do that.  

Senator FIFIELD: Thank you for that. 

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows: 

A copy of the letter from Senator Wong, Minister for Finance, is attached. 
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